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CLARIDGE HOUSE!!! 

Forty-five years ago in January 1979 we became the Claridge House Cooperative, Inc. 
Before that time the building was a rental building. The South Building was originally a 

rental building called The Potomac House. 
 

In this new year we are undergoing some renovations. Our elevator modernization is in 
progress. Modernization will include new lighting, flooring and walls inside each elevator, 

stainless door on the exterior and new circuitry. In addition, the corridors on each floor and 
the lobby will be renovated with new lighting, flooring and walls. More details will be 

provided before renovations begin in corridors and lobby.  
 

 
 

Energy Star® Certification 

 
We’re excited to announce that the Claridge House earned the ENERGY STAR® 

certification from the US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) for the sixth straight year! 
This certification represents proven, verified superior energy performance over a 12-month 
period. In fact, ENERGY STAR certified buildings and plants perform in the top 25 percent 

of similar buildings nationwide! 
  



Thank you for being a part of our sustainability story by taking simple actions to cut energy 
waste – like turning off lights in empty rooms and reporting leaks.  

Here’s to another year of cutting energy waste and doing our part to protect the 
environment – together! 

  
A Staffing Change and Staff Anniversaries 

 
We welcome our newest staff member, Douglas Jones. Many of you may have met him. 

He was hired as a maintenance tech last July. Douglas came here from Rimsi Corporation 
where he served as maintenance tech for two other communities. 

                                                                                               
We appreciate and acknowledge our loyal staff who have anniversaries in the first quarter 

of this year. Their photos are in our Staff Directory in BuildingLink. Please join us in 
wishing staff 

 

 

Maria Gutierrez, porter, started 24 years ago on 1/18/2000. 
Yves-Dwidg Jeanty, porter supervisor, started 5 years ago on 1/28/2019. 

Steven Belkov, maintenance supervisor, started 9 years ago on 2/17/2015. 
  

New Admiral Security Officer 

 
We also welcome a new security officer from Admiral Security Services, Jamaal Anderson. 
Last December, Officer Anderson began working the 11 PM to 7 AM shift at the front desk 

on weekends. You may also see him working 3-11 PM shifts. 
  

Board of Directors Meetings 
The 2024 meeting schedule can be viewed 

at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/resources. Two meetings are under Upcoming 
Events below. Regular, Annual Elections and Budget Presentation meeting minutes may 

be viewed by shareholders in the library section of BuildingLink. 
  

DO NOT Overload Laundry Machines 
Section 5.5 (b) of our Rules and Regulations states, 

“Washing machines must not be overloaded...” 
  

Overloading laundry machines caused recent fire emergencies in the building. Loads the 
size of a single comforter/quilt, etc., should be washed and dried in large capacity 

machines in the North Building basement Laundry Room as these loads are too large for 
regular capacity machines in the South Building basement and the North Building. 

  



Follow Rules and Regulations for Windows and Doors 
Section 4.3 (b) xiii of our Rules and Regulations states, 

“Draperies, curtains, or window blinds must be installed by each unit owner on all windows 
of each unit and must be so maintained thereon at all times. Such draperies, curtains or 
blinds must cover the entire window. The exterior surfaces of such draperies or curtains 

(the surface visible from outside the unit) must be white, off-white, or beige in color. No unit 
owner shall cause or permit anything to be hung, displayed, or exposed on the exterior of 

the unit or a common element appurtenant thereto whether through or upon windows, 
doors or masonry of such unit. The prohibition herein includes, without limitation, laundry, 

clothing, rugs, signs, awnings, canopies, shutters, flags, radio or television antennas, 
or any other item. m. Failure to correct a violation within fourteen (14) days shall result in 

additional fines of $25.00 for each additional 14-day period.” 
  

Section 5.1 (e) states, 
“No signs are permitted in any common area, either inside (including unit doors) or outside 

the building… 
  

Please adhere to these and other Claridge House Rules and Regulations 
at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/governance. 

  
Meet Tare Youdeowei 

 
As mentioned, the Claridge House has loyal staff who have worked here for many years. 

Realtor Tare Youdeowei is a former loyal staff member who now provides realtor services. 
Tare shares the following with our community: 

  
One of the privileges of my life was working with long-time realtor, Tom Murphy. When I 

started in the real estate business in 1999, Tom Murphy was known as the “Condo King” of 
Foggy Bottom. Over the next 15 years, I had the opportunity to work with Tom on every 

one of his over 100 transactions per year. After Tom’s passing in 2014, his family 
supported me in carrying on his Foggy Bottom legacy by encouraging me to continue to 

serve his clients. Here we are, 10 years later, I have maintained that legacy with 3% 
market share in sales and 13% market share rentals in Foggy Bottom, more than any other 

agent. 
 

I love working at the Claridge House and constantly promoting the building to anyone 
looking to live in Foggy Bottom because of all it has to offer. The Claridge House stands 

out in Foggy Bottom because of how well it is managed, maintained, and offers more 
amenities than other pre-1980 buildings. As a bonus, Shareholders can also attest to the 
friendly and helpful staff. My years of experience has given me the ability to serve as a 

guide to sellers, landlords, buyers, and renters and investors. I have a clear understanding 
of the Claridge House underlying mortgage and the challenges of getting loans to 

purchase in the building. I know the lenders who can provide loans to potential 
shareholders and I know the layout and floor plans of all of the tiers. I have become a 

resource to other agents that have questions about the building. I am also well-versed in 
compliance with DC Housing regulations, basic business licenses, rent increases, lease 
renewals and other questions pertaining to tenant matters. I am in the building at least 

once a week so feel free to stop me in the lobby. 
  

Ms. Youdeowei’s contact information is on our Contractor/Vendor List 
at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/resources with recommended vendors and 

contractors, including the newest contractor Miranda Building Services LLC. 
  



 

New GW Community Benefit 

  
There is a new benefit for the Friends of GW GWorld Community Card Program. The 

Course Audit Program is a not-for-credit benefit available to GW neighbors 60 years of age 
or older. For a reduced rate, community members can continue your education by auditing 

in-person courses at one of George Washington University’s 
campuses. Visit https://neighborhood.gwu.edu/benefits for this and other benefits. 

  
Fun Facts Trivia 

February is Black History Month. Who was the first licensed African American female pilot? 
  

Upcoming Events 
February 14 – Valentine’s Day 

February 19 – Presidents’ Day (Management Office Closed) 
February 20 – Board of Directors Meeting at 7 PM 

February 21 – Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A Meeting at 7 PM 
March 10 – Daylight Saving Time Begins 

March 17 – St. Patrick’s Day 
March 19 – Board of Directors Meeting at 7 PM 

March 20 – Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A Meeting at 7 PM 
 
  

Fun Facts Trivia Answer: 

Bessie Coleman earned her license from the Fédération Aéronautique Internationale on June 15, 1921. 
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progress. Modernization will include new lighting, flooring and walls inside each elevator, 

stainless door on the exterior and new circuitry. In addition, the corridors on each floor and 
the lobby will be renovated with new lighting, flooring and walls. More details will be 

provided before renovations begin in corridors and lobby.  
 

 
 

Energy Star® Certification 

 
We’re excited to announce that the Claridge House earned the ENERGY STAR® 

certification from the US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) for the sixth straight year! 
This certification represents proven, verified superior energy performance over a 12-month 
period. In fact, ENERGY STAR certified buildings and plants perform in the top 25 percent 

of similar buildings nationwide! 
  



Thank you for being a part of our sustainability story by taking simple actions to cut energy 
waste – like turning off lights in empty rooms and reporting leaks.  

Here’s to another year of cutting energy waste and doing our part to protect the 
environment – together! 

  
A Staffing Change and Staff Anniversaries 

 
We welcome our newest staff member, Douglas Jones. Many of you may have met him. 

He was hired as a maintenance tech last July. Douglas came here from Rimsi Corporation 
where he served as maintenance tech for two other communities. 

                                                                                               
We appreciate and acknowledge our loyal staff who have anniversaries in the first quarter 

of this year. Their photos are in our Staff Directory in BuildingLink. Please join us in 
wishing staff 

 

 

Maria Gutierrez, porter, started 24 years ago on 1/18/2000. 
Yves-Dwidg Jeanty, porter supervisor, started 5 years ago on 1/28/2019. 

Steven Belkov, maintenance supervisor, started 9 years ago on 2/17/2015. 
  

New Admiral Security Officer 

 
We also welcome a new security officer from Admiral Security Services, Jamaal Anderson. 
Last December, Officer Anderson began working the 11 PM to 7 AM shift at the front desk 

on weekends. You may also see him working 3-11 PM shifts. 
  

Board of Directors Meetings 
The 2024 meeting schedule can be viewed 

at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/resources. Two meetings are under Upcoming 
Events below. Regular, Annual Elections and Budget Presentation meeting minutes may 

be viewed by shareholders in the library section of BuildingLink. 
  

DO NOT Overload Laundry Machines 
Section 5.5 (b) of our Rules and Regulations states, 

“Washing machines must not be overloaded...” 
  

Overloading laundry machines caused recent fire emergencies in the building. Loads the 
size of a single comforter/quilt, etc., should be washed and dried in large capacity 

machines in the North Building basement Laundry Room as these loads are too large for 
regular capacity machines in the South Building basement and the North Building. 

  



Follow Rules and Regulations for Windows and Doors 
Section 4.3 (b) xiii of our Rules and Regulations states, 

“Draperies, curtains, or window blinds must be installed by each unit owner on all windows 
of each unit and must be so maintained thereon at all times. Such draperies, curtains or 
blinds must cover the entire window. The exterior surfaces of such draperies or curtains 

(the surface visible from outside the unit) must be white, off-white, or beige in color. No unit 
owner shall cause or permit anything to be hung, displayed, or exposed on the exterior of 

the unit or a common element appurtenant thereto whether through or upon windows, 
doors or masonry of such unit. The prohibition herein includes, without limitation, laundry, 

clothing, rugs, signs, awnings, canopies, shutters, flags, radio or television antennas, 
or any other item. m. Failure to correct a violation within fourteen (14) days shall result in 

additional fines of $25.00 for each additional 14-day period.” 
  

Section 5.1 (e) states, 
“No signs are permitted in any common area, either inside (including unit doors) or outside 

the building… 
  

Please adhere to these and other Claridge House Rules and Regulations 
at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/governance. 

  
Meet Tare Youdeowei 

 
As mentioned, the Claridge House has loyal staff who have worked here for many years. 

Realtor Tare Youdeowei is a former loyal staff member who now provides realtor services. 
Tare shares the following with our community: 

  
One of the privileges of my life was working with long-time realtor, Tom Murphy. When I 

started in the real estate business in 1999, Tom Murphy was known as the “Condo King” of 
Foggy Bottom. Over the next 15 years, I had the opportunity to work with Tom on every 

one of his over 100 transactions per year. After Tom’s passing in 2014, his family 
supported me in carrying on his Foggy Bottom legacy by encouraging me to continue to 

serve his clients. Here we are, 10 years later, I have maintained that legacy with 3% 
market share in sales and 13% market share rentals in Foggy Bottom, more than any other 

agent. 
 

I love working at the Claridge House and constantly promoting the building to anyone 
looking to live in Foggy Bottom because of all it has to offer. The Claridge House stands 

out in Foggy Bottom because of how well it is managed, maintained, and offers more 
amenities than other pre-1980 buildings. As a bonus, Shareholders can also attest to the 
friendly and helpful staff. My years of experience has given me the ability to serve as a 

guide to sellers, landlords, buyers, and renters and investors. I have a clear understanding 
of the Claridge House underlying mortgage and the challenges of getting loans to 

purchase in the building. I know the lenders who can provide loans to potential 
shareholders and I know the layout and floor plans of all of the tiers. I have become a 

resource to other agents that have questions about the building. I am also well-versed in 
compliance with DC Housing regulations, basic business licenses, rent increases, lease 
renewals and other questions pertaining to tenant matters. I am in the building at least 

once a week so feel free to stop me in the lobby. 
  

Ms. Youdeowei’s contact information is on our Contractor/Vendor List 
at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/resources with recommended vendors and 

contractors, including the newest contractor Miranda Building Services LLC. 
  



 

New GW Community Benefit 

  
There is a new benefit for the Friends of GW GWorld Community Card Program. The 

Course Audit Program is a not-for-credit benefit available to GW neighbors 60 years of age 
or older. For a reduced rate, community members can continue your education by auditing 

in-person courses at one of George Washington University’s 
campuses. Visit https://neighborhood.gwu.edu/benefits for this and other benefits. 

  
Fun Facts Trivia 

February is Black History Month. Who was the first licensed African American female pilot? 
  

Upcoming Events 
February 14 – Valentine’s Day 

February 19 – Presidents’ Day (Management Office Closed) 
February 20 – Board of Directors Meeting at 7 PM 

February 21 – Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A Meeting at 7 PM 
March 10 – Daylight Saving Time Begins 

March 17 – St. Patrick’s Day 
March 19 – Board of Directors Meeting at 7 PM 

March 20 – Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A Meeting at 7 PM 
 
  

Fun Facts Trivia Answer: 

Bessie Coleman earned her license from the Fédération Aéronautique Internationale on June 15, 1921. 
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progress. Modernization will include new lighting, flooring and walls inside each elevator, 

stainless door on the exterior and new circuitry. In addition, the corridors on each floor and 
the lobby will be renovated with new lighting, flooring and walls. More details will be 

provided before renovations begin in corridors and lobby.  
 

 
 

Energy Star® Certification 

 
We’re excited to announce that the Claridge House earned the ENERGY STAR® 

certification from the US Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) for the sixth straight year! 
This certification represents proven, verified superior energy performance over a 12-month 
period. In fact, ENERGY STAR certified buildings and plants perform in the top 25 percent 

of similar buildings nationwide! 
  



Thank you for being a part of our sustainability story by taking simple actions to cut energy 
waste – like turning off lights in empty rooms and reporting leaks.  

Here’s to another year of cutting energy waste and doing our part to protect the 
environment – together! 

  
A Staffing Change and Staff Anniversaries 

 
We welcome our newest staff member, Douglas Jones. Many of you may have met him. 

He was hired as a maintenance tech last July. Douglas came here from Rimsi Corporation 
where he served as maintenance tech for two other communities. 

                                                                                               
We appreciate and acknowledge our loyal staff who have anniversaries in the first quarter 

of this year. Their photos are in our Staff Directory in BuildingLink. Please join us in 
wishing staff 

 

 

Maria Gutierrez, porter, started 24 years ago on 1/18/2000. 
Yves-Dwidg Jeanty, porter supervisor, started 5 years ago on 1/28/2019. 

Steven Belkov, maintenance supervisor, started 9 years ago on 2/17/2015. 
  

New Admiral Security Officer 

 
We also welcome a new security officer from Admiral Security Services, Jamaal Anderson. 
Last December, Officer Anderson began working the 11 PM to 7 AM shift at the front desk 

on weekends. You may also see him working 3-11 PM shifts. 
  

Board of Directors Meetings 
The 2024 meeting schedule can be viewed 

at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/resources. Two meetings are under Upcoming 
Events below. Regular, Annual Elections and Budget Presentation meeting minutes may 

be viewed by shareholders in the library section of BuildingLink. 
  

DO NOT Overload Laundry Machines 
Section 5.5 (b) of our Rules and Regulations states, 

“Washing machines must not be overloaded...” 
  

Overloading laundry machines caused recent fire emergencies in the building. Loads the 
size of a single comforter/quilt, etc., should be washed and dried in large capacity 

machines in the North Building basement Laundry Room as these loads are too large for 
regular capacity machines in the South Building basement and the North Building. 

  



Follow Rules and Regulations for Windows and Doors 
Section 4.3 (b) xiii of our Rules and Regulations states, 

“Draperies, curtains, or window blinds must be installed by each unit owner on all windows 
of each unit and must be so maintained thereon at all times. Such draperies, curtains or 
blinds must cover the entire window. The exterior surfaces of such draperies or curtains 

(the surface visible from outside the unit) must be white, off-white, or beige in color. No unit 
owner shall cause or permit anything to be hung, displayed, or exposed on the exterior of 

the unit or a common element appurtenant thereto whether through or upon windows, 
doors or masonry of such unit. The prohibition herein includes, without limitation, laundry, 

clothing, rugs, signs, awnings, canopies, shutters, flags, radio or television antennas, 
or any other item. m. Failure to correct a violation within fourteen (14) days shall result in 

additional fines of $25.00 for each additional 14-day period.” 
  

Section 5.1 (e) states, 
“No signs are permitted in any common area, either inside (including unit doors) or outside 

the building… 
  

Please adhere to these and other Claridge House Rules and Regulations 
at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/governance. 

  
Meet Tare Youdeowei 

 
As mentioned, the Claridge House has loyal staff who have worked here for many years. 

Realtor Tare Youdeowei is a former loyal staff member who now provides realtor services. 
Tare shares the following with our community: 

  
One of the privileges of my life was working with long-time realtor, Tom Murphy. When I 

started in the real estate business in 1999, Tom Murphy was known as the “Condo King” of 
Foggy Bottom. Over the next 15 years, I had the opportunity to work with Tom on every 

one of his over 100 transactions per year. After Tom’s passing in 2014, his family 
supported me in carrying on his Foggy Bottom legacy by encouraging me to continue to 

serve his clients. Here we are, 10 years later, I have maintained that legacy with 3% 
market share in sales and 13% market share rentals in Foggy Bottom, more than any other 

agent. 
 

I love working at the Claridge House and constantly promoting the building to anyone 
looking to live in Foggy Bottom because of all it has to offer. The Claridge House stands 

out in Foggy Bottom because of how well it is managed, maintained, and offers more 
amenities than other pre-1980 buildings. As a bonus, Shareholders can also attest to the 
friendly and helpful staff. My years of experience has given me the ability to serve as a 

guide to sellers, landlords, buyers, and renters and investors. I have a clear understanding 
of the Claridge House underlying mortgage and the challenges of getting loans to 

purchase in the building. I know the lenders who can provide loans to potential 
shareholders and I know the layout and floor plans of all of the tiers. I have become a 

resource to other agents that have questions about the building. I am also well-versed in 
compliance with DC Housing regulations, basic business licenses, rent increases, lease 
renewals and other questions pertaining to tenant matters. I am in the building at least 

once a week so feel free to stop me in the lobby. 
  

Ms. Youdeowei’s contact information is on our Contractor/Vendor List 
at www.claridgehousecooperative.com/resources with recommended vendors and 

contractors, including the newest contractor Miranda Building Services LLC. 
  



 

New GW Community Benefit 

  
There is a new benefit for the Friends of GW GWorld Community Card Program. The 

Course Audit Program is a not-for-credit benefit available to GW neighbors 60 years of age 
or older. For a reduced rate, community members can continue your education by auditing 

in-person courses at one of George Washington University’s 
campuses. Visit https://neighborhood.gwu.edu/benefits for this and other benefits. 

  
Fun Facts Trivia 

February is Black History Month. Who was the first licensed African American female pilot? 
  

Upcoming Events 
February 14 – Valentine’s Day 

February 19 – Presidents’ Day (Management Office Closed) 
February 20 – Board of Directors Meeting at 7 PM 

February 21 – Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A Meeting at 7 PM 
March 10 – Daylight Saving Time Begins 

March 17 – St. Patrick’s Day 
March 19 – Board of Directors Meeting at 7 PM 

March 20 – Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2A Meeting at 7 PM 
 
  

Fun Facts Trivia Answer: 

Bessie Coleman earned her license from the Fédération Aéronautique Internationale on June 15, 1921. 
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